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TO ALL PARISH & NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL CHAIRMEN & CLERKS 
  
Dear Parishes and Neighbourhood Councils, 
  
I just wanted to inform you that we are due to commence the Community Facilities Study as 
agreed by Cabinet earlier this year. We have now appointed consultants Knight, Kavanagh 
and Page Ltd (KKP) to undertake the review of Horsham Town and District wide community 
facilities. The last review was conducted in 2014 as part of the Horsham District Planning 
Framework 2015. 
  
The outcome of the study will be used to update the evidence base to inform the 
development of policies in the 2019-2036 Local Plan which is being prepared at the 
moment.  This is to ensure that there is a sufficient amount of community building venues to 
meet existing and future demand arising from any proposed new residential development.  
  
The study will also provide a framework in the local plan to guide decisions on whether new 
facilities are required and what the priorities for investment in existing facilities should be 
across the district. As the District’s population grows it will be essential to take a strategic 
view to ensure the right facilities are in the right locations to meet community needs.  
  
This commission will also address the provision and use of community buildings and assets 
within Horsham Town with specific reference to the future or other use of the Drill Hall and its 
site following the Council’s Cabinet decision earlier this year. I have attached a copy of the 
Project Brief for your information and the contact details for Tim Eady who will the main 
person managing the survey for KKP ‘on the ground’ and visiting your venue(s).  
  
The study will require the completion of survey data about the age, condition, use and size of 
facilities available for use or hire by your local communities and capture future aspirations. I 
have provided KKP with links to all your websites where some survey data can be logged 
initially. However, Tim will need to visit premises in person to undertake a building condition 
assessment as well as capturing other information. 
  
I appreciate this will take time when there are other significant demands on all our time given 
the current restrictions. I would be grateful if you would offer KKP any assistance in 
completing the surveys. Colleagues from KKP will be in contact in due course. As a former 
Fire Officer for West Sussex County Council, who lives locally, Tim is very familiar with 
Horsham district. He will strictly observe all Covid restrictions and guidance when completing 
the surveys. 
  
I have also attached the Halls List which has been updated for your information. If there are 
any public halls missing please let me know.   
  
If you have any queries in the meantime please do not hesitate to contact me, 
  
Regards Clive       
  

Clive Burley 
Corporate Project Manager 
 
Telephone: 01403 215236  |  Mobile: 07403 439117  
Email: Clive.Burley@horsham.gov.uk 
 

       

 

   

https://www.kkp.co.uk/what-we-do/indoor-built-facilities/
https://www.kkp.co.uk/what-we-do/indoor-built-facilities/
https://horsham.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=132&MId=1668&Ver=4
mailto:Clive.Burley@horsham.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/HorshamDC
https://www.twitter.com/HorshamDC
https://www.horsham.gov.uk/
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Disclaimer 

IMPORTANT NOTICE This e-mail might contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you have received 
this e-mail in error, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail immediately; you may not use or pass it to 
anyone else. Whilst every care has been taken to check this outgoing e-mail for viruses, it is your responsibility 
to carry out checks upon receipt. Horsham District Council does not accept liability for any damage caused. E-
mail transmission cannot guarantee to be secure or error free. This e-mail does not create any legal relations, 
contractual or otherwise. Any views or opinions expressed are personal to the author and do not necessarily 
represent those of Horsham District Council. This Council does not accept liability for any 
unauthorised/unlawful statement made by an employee. Information in this e mail may be subject to public 
disclosure in accordance with the law. Horsham District Council cannot guarantee that it will not provide this e 
mail to a third party. The Council reserves the right to monitor e-mails in accordance with the law. If this e-
mail message or any attachments are incomplete or unreadable, please telephone 01403 215100 or e-mail 
contact@horsham.gov.uk. Any reference to "e-mail" in this disclaimer includes any attachments.  

 
This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by 
Mimecast Ltd. 
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